OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

December 5, 2014

OSU Foundation Board Room

Present:  Roy Arnold, Dave Chilcote, Barbara Moon (recorder), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (presiding), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony VanVliet, Jack Walstad, Shari Brumbach  

President Gerry Olson called the meeting to order at 9:30 am.

Approval of Minutes:  The November 7, 2014 minutes were approved as distributed .

Treasurer’s Report:
Cheryl Lyons reported the state account balance is $2600 which is lower than our budget so we will need to be careful in our spending this year and perhaps transfer some budget items to our Foundation account. It was suggested to spend out the state account by the beginning of May. The scholarship endowment is at $29,000. Dues income is $1900. Scholarship fund is $9370, which includes new donations of $1400. $13,066 is in the general fund.

Guest speaker- Jock Mills, director of government relations, distributed a copy of legislative priorities. He provided an update of where things stand following the elections and gave interesting insights into the budget process. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

There are no volunteer activities coming up soon.

Terri Tower reported that the newsletter is targeted to be coming out late January in electronic form.

Jack Walstad reported that twenty-two people were at the Travel Share program December 4, which featured the Walstads talking about the Basque country.


Staff report: Shari Brumbach reported that memberships are up to 161, which is about half of last year’s total (335). One person has responded to the free membership offer. Five people on the list appear to be new OSURA members. People who change their e-mail addresses may be missing our announcements, so a news letter item on how to do this was suggested for  the newsletter.

Old Business: 

Goals for 2014-15: The working document was reviewed. It was agreed we need a smoother system for tracking membership payments. We also need to know more about the listserve, how it is updated and accessed.

Dave Chilcote presented ideas from the membership committee: How can we expand the potential pool of members? Should we include other groups? The board felt the priority should be to reach out to past members who have not yet paid for this year. We have not regularly sent out membership renewal notices.

Terri Tower and Barbara Moon volunteered to work on the OSURA mission statement and will have a draft for the February meeting.

Survey of member interests is a lower priority. Membership committee was asked to think about how a survey might be conducted. Shari noted that an electronic survey could be administered using a University program.

The goal of having one high profile, new and exciting event was discussed. It was decided that it doesn’t need to be a new event each year. Gordon Reistad suggested that this be a priority topic for a future meeting.

The goal of continuing and expanding scholarship support was discussed, and whether the emphasis on healthy aging should be continued. Gordon suggested it might be good to find out where in the university the scholarship opportunities are more limited. Terri noted that our funding of scholarships is directly tied to our membership.

It was decided we are doing enough right now in the area of providing retirement information to younger faculty and staff.

The goal of expanding our appeal through activities, programs, and services is deemed important, and also related to the development of events, and in making more direct connection with students. Roy Arnold suggested there might be more linkages with the OSU Honors College, since the majority of our scholarship recipients are from that college. Helen Polensek suggested we might make a connection with the EOP program as well.

Tony VanVliet suggested that we have the campus planner Dave Dodson speak to us. Terri Tower said that might be a good general program rather than a board speaker. The OSU District Plan Open Houses are another option, and are run by Dave Dodson.

Gerry Olson asked the board to rank the goals in priority order.

New business:

Terri Tower suggested discussing changing to one membership category (household) at the January meeting.

January meeting will be January 9th at the Foundation Board room.

Committee chair terms of service: It would be good to define this more specifically, but in general committee chairs are appointed (or reappointed) annually by the incoming OSURA President.

Treatment of special interest groups: How to treat for budget? Should they be a committee? No.

We should take the golf committee out of the bylaws and make it a special interest group.

Awards for retirees: Should we see if a new category can be developed for recognition at university day?

It was thought that the University Day agenda may be too full to do this. The award should have broad reach for nomination of any retiree that has contributed. Gordon Reistad is willing to work on this if it is a subset of OSURA Reps on University committees. Tony Van Vliet will think about becoming involved in the process of getting OSURA members appointed to selected University Committees.

Announcements

The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 am

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Moon

Next meetings: 

January 9

February 6

March 6

April 3

May 1

May 6 annual meeting

